
Newsletter #11 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  9 July 2021 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

From The Principal -  Te Pū kāea a te Tumuaki 
 
Kia ora koutou, I hope you enjoyed the Learning Celebration 
and Ma nawatia a Matariki evening last night - and the hot soup. 
Thank you for taking the time to be involved and showing the 
tamariki that you are interested in what they are learning at 
school. It’s not every night you get to go to a movie premier and 
book launch!  

 
Earlier in the week, before the rain arrived, children in Ta whi-
rima tea walked up and over the Bridle Path to re-enact the jour-
ney made by our early European settlers arriving by ship in  
Lyttelton. Fortunately, our children did not have to carry their 
household possessions with them! 
 
Staffing Changes 

Today we farewell our part-time caretaker, 
Georgina Lloyd. Georgina is retiring after 
lengthy service to our school. She  
started working at Central New Brighton 
School as a cleaner back in 1999 and became 
the part-time caretaker there in 2011. At the 
beginning of 2015 Georgina transferred to 
the Ra whiti staff as part of the school merger 
process. In our first year she was caretaker at 

our Beach Base and since the beginning of 2016 she has been 
working tirelessly to keep our school in tip-top condition. This 
has not been an easy task - especially with our 10 acres of 
grounds to maintain. One of the first pieces of equipment we pur-
chased when we moved in here was the Polaris, as we feared that 
we would wear Georgina out fairly quickly just getting around 
our site!                                                             continues on next page ... 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
JULY 
9th Last Day of Term 2 
 
10-25 SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
 
26th 1st Day of Term 3 
27th EPRO8 Y5/6 heats 
27th Y3/4 Girls Self Defence 
28th Eastern Zones Y5/6 
 Basketball 
 
AUGUST 
2nd Canterbury Y7/8  
 Basketball 
3rd Y3/4 Girls Self Defence 
5th Eastern Zone Winter 
 Sports 
10th Y3/4 Girls Self Defence 
13th Tawhirimatea Art Gallery 
16-20 Scholastic Book Fair Week 
18th Out Of Zone Ballot Closes 
20th Book Character Dress Up 
 Day 
20th Whole School Assembly 
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RESILIENCE     Apatahi     “We Bounce Back” 

From The Principal  continued … 
 
Each year, Georgina has been recognised  in the Keep Christchurch 
Beautiful Awards for her work on our school gardens.  
  
Georgina tells us she is looking forward to her craft work, spend-
ing more time with her grand-daughter, and volunteering in the 
community. We all wish her well for a lengthy retirement. 
 
We are currently advertising for a full time, Grade 2 caretaker. The details can be found on our school 
website under the ‘Our People’ tab. 
 
Next term we welcome Jan Robertson to the teaching team in Rongo-ma-tane. Jan has previously taught 
in both Hokitika and Invercargill, with a recent family move bringing her to Christchurch. Jan’s Montes-
sori pre-school training will be a great addition to the team teaching our littlest learners.  
 
Our Executive Officer, Cheryl Nuthall will be reducing her hours next term and will not be working on 
Fridays. If you need to contact Cheryl about your school account you can do so Monday through Thurs-
day between 8.30am and 4pm. 
 
And finally, Helen Parata (DP) will be on Study Leave next term completing the Ka Poupou Reo Ma ori 
language course. Helen will be the sixth member of our staff to undertake this professional develop-
ment, and we know both Helen and the school will benefit from all of her new learning. During her  
absence, Helen Hogarth, Team Leader from Papatu a nuku, will be released for two days each week to 
take on some of the DP responsibilities.  
 
Building Project 
We are about to enter into a reasonably large building project, funded by the Ministry of Education,  
developing outdoor learning spaces on the north side of our Learning Studios, between the buildings 
and the bike track. This will involve moving the bag bays from their current location and creating a new 
feature along  the front of the school. The new spaces will provide warm, sunny spaces (with shade  
options) for children to work outside. The first stages of this work may well get underway in the upcom-
ing school holidays - so we all need to be prepared for a little disruption when we return to school, as 
we will be unable to use the exits on the field side of our building.  
 
Enjoy the extended time with your children over the two week break. I know many of you will be taking 
in some of the Kids Fest activities happening around the city. If you are going to see Disney’s Moana Jun-
ior  at the Court Theatre you will see two ex-Ra whiti students - Sepela Avia and Maliyah Iosefo - taking 
to the stage. 
 
Whatever you do over the holidays, please bring your children back to us safely for the start of Term 3 
on Monday, July 26th. 
 
 
Liz Weir 
Principal 
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INTEGRITY     Wairuatanga     “We Stand” 

 

Success @ Rawhiti 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Bex and Becky who both fin-
ished their NZ Certificate in Education Support 
(Level 4) recently.   
 

***** 
 
Last week Papanui High School drama performed 
their musical production of Grease. It was great to 
see ex-Ra whiti students amongst the cast.  
 
Charlotte Bracefield was in the ensemble chorus, 
Maria Marsden played Principal McGee, and Lizzie 
Bracefield starred in the role of Sandy.  It was 
great to see how far these girls have come since 
their days of singing in assembly here at Ra whiti.  

 
New Ukulele Tutor 
A bit about me: Hi my name is 
Anne McMahon I am the new 
ukulele teacher at Ra whiti 
School. Last year I finished my 
Bachelor of Music Arts at ARA 
Institute, I write my own children's music under 
the band name `Angelfish Kids' and I also have 
two sons (9 and 12 years old).  
 
I love the ukulele, singing, songwriting and I'm  
excited to be teaching ukulele at Ra whiti. 

 

Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 
Rongo-mā-tāne 
Abby x2, Aria C, Ashlea, Blake, Charlie M x4, Edie, 
Indie x4, Inka, Isabel x3, Lakey, Lulu, Lyle, Mahalia, 
Nova, Pearl, Rad, Sam x2, Tahlia, Tayah,  
 
Ata Hapara 
Mareko, Mataio 
 
Tawhirimatea 
Zavier 

 
Headlice 
There have been a few cases of headlice at school 
recently so the school holidays might be a good 
chance to sort this out.  See an info sheet later in 
the newsletter. 

 
Children’s University 
Last week our 40 Children’s University students 
spent the day at the University of Canterbury.  
They rotated around different activities including 
visits to the science, engineering and humanities 
faculties.  One group also visited the Kate Shep-
pard House.  The visit was a taster for them of 
what university life could be if they continue to 
tertiary education and what different areas they 
could choose to study.  The children were amazed 
by how many cafes were there.   
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SUCCESS     Angitu     “We Achieve” 

 

Updates from Rāwhiti School Library – Whare Matauranga 

 

 

Parent Library….New Books 

Aroha, by Hinemoa Elder 
Tikanga, by Francis Tipene, Kaiora Tipene 
 
Visit: http://library.rawhiti.school.nz 
 
Search ‘Parent Library’ and you will see all the books 
in this collection. 
 
If you want a book/s from the parent library pop in or  
send an email to library@rawhiti.school.nz 
 
 
A Visit from Ruth Paul 
 
Ruth Paul is a New Zealand author 
and illustrator who came share 
some stories with the junior tamariki 
at Rāwhiti School. 
 
 
 
 
 

End of Term 2 Golden Ticket Winners 

Twelve lucky students had the library closed for an exclusive browsing session and first selection of 
new books coming to our library. 

 

 

https://www.harpercollins.co.nz/9781775541752/tikanga/
https://aiscloud.nz/FVLS/?serviceId=ExternalEvent&brSn=29724&brKey=837741387
http://library.rawhiti.school.nz
https://ruthpaul.co.nz/
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EMPATHY     Manaakitanga     “We Care” 

 

Continued … Updates from Rāwhiti School Library – Whare Matauranga 

 

What books does my child/children have issued? 
Year 1 to 3 students can issue up to 2 books.  There is no limit of how many books can be issued to 
students from Year 4 to 8. 
 
Remember you can access our library catalogue (Web APP) at:  http://library.rawhiti.school.nz 
Each student at Rāwhiti School has a login.  This was sent home in Term 1 on a yellow or orange 
piece of paper.  Once logged in students can view what books they have on loan, search the library 
and reserve books.   If you have lost this information please email library@rawhiti.school.nz 
 

*************************** 
 

Rāwhiti School’s eBook Library (Wheelers ePlatform): 

 

Want to keep children reading over the holidays?  Why not access our ePlatform! 
 
Children can access 1 500 eBooks on our Wheeerls ePlatform.  These books will display when 
searching for books on the Web OPAC or you can go to the direct link:  https://
rawhitischool.wheelers.co/ 
 
eBooks can be issued for two weeks and there is a limit of two eBooks per user.  
Students will need to use their library number and password to login to download eBooks.  If you 
have a device you can download the Wheelers ePlatform app!  
 
 
Download ePlatform App - https://goo.gl/SlC6ft 
 
Any questions please contact Elizabeth Kazmierczak  
email elizabeth@rawhiti.school.nz 

http://library.rawhiti.school.nz
https://rawhitischool.wheelers.co/
https://rawhitischool.wheelers.co/
https://goo.gl/SlC6ft
mailto:elizabeth@rawhiti.school.nz
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

 
Learning Celebrations in Tāwhirimātea 
 
Wow-what a night and what a great turnout. We had such a buzz in Ta whirima tea as children shared 
their creations and participated in an 1850s fashion show. Priceless! Thank you so much to everyone 
who came along and participated in our “dress your kid up” activity. Our kids shone as they twirled 
their way down our catwalk!  
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

 
Walking the Bridle Path, by Dylan 
 
Yesterday the children in Ta whirima tea walked the Bridle Path. We started in Lyttelton and went all the 
way to the gondola. We walked 3.16 km. I slipped over once and I hurt my knee. On the way up I tripped 
into a gutter.  Apart from that the Bridle Path was really fun because my mum came as parent help. 
 
On the way up there were two bunkers. They are not big they are like 1 metre by 1 metre. In the middle 
photo is when we finished the Bridle Path. It was a bit tiring for me but I thought it would be a bit  
harder.  
 
The reason why we walked the Bridle Path was to experience what it was like for early settlers that 
came in the 1850s and the 1860s. It would be a lot harder for them than us because they were carrying 
all their belongings. One of these photos is the view from the top of the bridle path. 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

https://issue2106si.totstoteens.co.nz/?fbclid=IwAR087mIemJ9kXaAvGmEOzaBrD-mFjcoUnztxBRD5k_W7UKICLNOnjnHOi0w
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

 

Check out Envirohub’s website for heaps of school holiday activities. 

 
Kidsfest July School Holidays 
 
The Kidsfest activities for the 
next school holidays have been 
loaded on their website and bookings are now 
open.  There are many great activities and some 
of them are free for children in the July school 
holidays.   
 
Go to www.kidsfest.co.nz for full details. 

 
Music Basics Bootcamp     
 
Are you looking for the best way 
to try out music lessons? Music 
Basics Bootcamp offers a fun 
introduction with the chance to 
sample a range of beginner-friendly instruments. 
Small groups of students learn the basics of mu-
sic theory, plus how to play simple songs on the 
piano, recorder, and ukulele.  
 
Classes in North New Brighton. $175 per term 
for groups of 3-4 students. All materials and in-
struments provided. To register for lessons 
please visit https://pianosaurusrex.nz/
bootcamp/ or phone Bridey on 022 166 2960 for 
more information. 
 
Music Basics Bootcamp is the perfect first step 
and a great way to prepare for future music les-
sons! 

 

I m a g i n a t i o n  
Station 
 
School Holidays 
Imagination Station will be coming to Aranui  
Library on Thursday, 15 July! We’ll be running a 
basic LEGO Technic Starter class, a class on remote 
controlled race cars, an introduction to robotics 
with LEGO WeDo2.0 and an exciting battlebots 
class with LEGO SPIKE Prime robotics. If you’re in-
terested, find more info and reserve your space 
at imagination-station.org.nz or give us a call on 
027 438 2106. 
  
After School Classes 
Imagination Station after school LEGO classes are 
coming to Aranui AND New Brighton Libraries in 
Term 3 with all our LEGO robotics, mechanics, and 
movie making fun! In Term 3 our Aranui classes 
will run every week on Thursday and our New 
Brighton classes will be every week on Friday. Both 
classes run from 3.30pm to 5pm, with a cost of $15 
per session. Find more info or reserve a space 
at imagination-station.org.nz or give us a call on 
027 438 2106. 
 

mailto:http://www.chchenvirohub.org/blog/envirokids/
http://www.kidsfest.co.nz
http://pianosaurusrex.nz/bootcamp/
http://pianosaurusrex.nz/bootcamp/
http://imagination-station.org.nz/
http://imagination-station.org.nz/
file:///C:/Users/kim.allen/Documents/Any Video Converter
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

Family Fest Christchurch - 23-25 July 2021 

Event Hire is very proud to be hosting Family Fest Christchurch again this year, how-
ever we have decided to go bigger and better this year since we SOLD OUT last year! 
We are holding the event at Pioneer Recreation Centre this year, allowing us a bit 
more space than last year.  
 
There will be two, three hour sessions each day. 9am-12pm and then 1pm-4pm for 
each of the three days.  
 
Ticket prices will be: 

Children (under 1's) - FREE 
Children (1-5 years) - $10 
Children/Student (6-17 years) - $15 
Adult (18+) - $5 
Family Pass (2x Adults & 3x Children) - $50 
Mates Rates (4x Children/Students/Adults) - $55 
 
CLICK HERE for tickets  

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/family-fest-christchurch-tickets-156599034929
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

Kelly Sports July Holiday Programmes 

 
Bookings for our upcoming Kelly Sports Holiday Programmes at Hillview Chris-

tian School and Hillmorton High School are now available online.  
 
The focus of our Programmes is to ensure kids are active throughout with a great mix-

ture of games and activities to suit everyone. WINZ Subsidies are available for families 
that qualify and we have options of Half Day sessions, School Day sessions and Full 
Day sessions available. 

 
To register and for more information please visit www.kellysports.co.nz/christchurch-

east or contact Steve on steve@kellysports.co.nz for more information 
 

http://www.kellysports.co.nz/christchurch-east
http://www.kellysports.co.nz/christchurch-east
mailto:steve@kellysports.co.nz
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